
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 
August 1, 2022 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Others present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh, and 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the July 5, 2022 

minutes as written. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to approve the 

Daniel Stoltzfus subdivision plan. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the 

Randy/Candace Metzger subdivision plan. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to conditionally 

approve the Johansson/Wirnsberger subdivision and land development plan until the receipt of 

the financial security and a signed copy of  stormwater facilities management agreement. 

 

Proposals were received for line painting: 

 

   Alpha Space Control  $0.18 linear foot 

   Midlantic Marking, Inc. $0.30 linear foot 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to award the 2022 line 

painting contract to Alpha Space Control. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to pay Gutelius 

Excavating $20,978 for the Gosh Drive paving project. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to pay Gutelius Excavating 

$38,909.70 for the Main Street Dewart paving project. 

 



A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to pay K. Dale Sellers 

$21,238 for several FDR projects. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to adjourn the meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:02 P.M. 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

      Mark L. Burrows 

      Secretary/Treasurer 

 


